
 

Grand Junction, Colorado 
 

October 31st, 1928 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, having been duly 
notified, met in special session at 7:30 o'clock, P. M. Those 
present and answering at roll call were Councilmen Penberthy, 
Meders, Bear, Rogers, Hall, Ellison, Moslander. City Manager 
Thompson, City Attorney Hinman, and City Clerk Niles were 
present. 
 
Mr. Thompson, City Manager presented the proposed budget for the 
year 1929. 
 

Municipal baseball equipment 
 
It was moved by Councilman Rogers and seconded by Councilman 
Meders that the sum of $300.00 be included in the budget for 
buying athletic equipment. Upon which motion the following vote 
was cast: Councilmen voting YEA, Penberthy, Meders, Bear, Rogers, 
Hall, Ellison, Moslander. All the Councilmen voting YEA, the 
President declared the motion carried. 
 
Free rest room rent eliminated 
 
It was moved by Councilman Rogers and seconded by Councilman 
Meders that the sum of $150.00 for rent of Free rest room for the 
year 1929 be eliminated from the budget. Upon which motion the 

following vote was cast: Councilmen voting YEA, Penberthy, 
Meders, Bear, Rogers, Hall, Ellison, Moslander. All the 
Councilmen voting YEA, the President declared the motion carried. 
 
1929 levy fixed 
 
It was moved by Councilman Meders and seconded by Councilman Bear 
that the levy for 1929 be fixed at thirteen and one-half mills 
($.00135) for General Funds and that the City Clerk be instructed 
to certify this amount to the County Assessor. Upon which motion 
the following vote was cast: Councilmen voting YEA, Penberthy, 
Meders, Bear, Rogers, Hall, Ellison, Moslander. Councilmen voting 
NAY, None. Motion carried. 
 

Klein Land Co. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Meders and seconded by Councilman Bear 
that the City Manager be instructed to write a letter to the 
editors of both papers defining the attitude of the City Council 
in the matter of the published statements of the Board of County 
Commissioners in the Klein Land matter. Motion carried. 
 
Councilman Penberthy moved and Councilman Meders seconded the 
motion that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 
 



/s/ Helen C. Niles 

 City Clerk 


